WEST LINCOLN-BROADWELL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT #92

2695 WOODLAWN ROAD, LINCOLN, LOGAN COUNTY, IL  62656

REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

JULY 23, 2018
President Tom Kissel called the regular meeting of the Board of Education to order at 7:00 p.m. in the West Lincoln-Broadwell conference room.  Members present were Patricia Burge, Scott Goodman, Tom Kissel, Brad Luckhart and Mike Simonson, as was Superintendent/Principal Baker.  Steven Goodman and Patrick Hake were absent. David Pistorius and Dan Horn were present in the audience.
Brad Luckhart made a motion, seconded by Mike Simonson, to approve the Minutes of the 
June 18, 2018 Regular Meeting.  (Motion carried.)
FINANCIAL REPORT:

On a motion from Scott Goodman and seconded by Brad Luckhart, the financial reports were approved as presented.  (Motion carried.)

On a motion from Scott Goodman and seconded by Brad Luckhart, the July bills and June payroll were approved as presented.  (1)
ADMINISTRATIVE REPORT:

A. STUDENT SERVICES:

Student Registration is scheduled for July 26th and 27th.  Online registration has gone live and will be utilized outside and during the scheduled registration.
B. CURRICULUM & INSTRUCTION:

All curriculum that was due for renewal has been updated and funded, mostly, by Title I grant funds.
Board members accepted with gratitude the donation of Shurley student books received by Mrs. Shiffer, Junior High Language Arts teacher.

Mrs. Baker reported that PARCC scores increased overall from last year and that a full report will be delivered to the Board in August.
C.  BUILDING, GROUNDS & EQUIPMENT:
All summer projects are on schedule and will be completed prior to the start of school.
On a motion from Mike Simonson and seconded by Brad Luckhart, approval was given for Dave Leevey to remove the “spider” piece of equipment from the playground, at no cost to the district.  (Motion carried.)
The roof warranty question was tabled until after a building and grounds committee meeting set for August 8th at 7:00 a.m.
D. TRANSPORTATION:
The ISBE transportation report has been completed and submitted.
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E. PERSONNEL:   
Deferred to Executive Session
BOARD COMMITTEE REPORTS:

A. Finance – No report given.
B. Building and Grounds – No report given.                                     
C. Policy – No report given.

D. Strategic Planning – No report given.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Patricia Burge made a motion, seconded by Scott Goodman, to destroy the January, 2017 executive session audio tapes, as the required 18 month holding period has expired.  (Motion carried.)
A Strategic Planning committee meeting needs to be set during the month of August.
Mrs. Baker provided a summary of FY 18 expenses and revenues and reported that FY19 budget will be ready for public display at the August meeting.

Superintendent Baker will present her 3-Year Plan at an upcoming meeting.
NEW BUSINESS:

The Policy Committee received updates for review and discussion at the August meeting.
The insurance bidding process was tabled until January.
On a motion from Mike Simonson and seconded by Scott Goodman, the September board meeting was changed to September 20th, with a 6:45 p.m. budget hearing ahead of the 7:00 regular meeting, in order to allow for the 30 day period between meetings.  (Motion carried.)

Heather Baker, Patricia Burge, Patrick Hake, Tom Kissel and Brad Luckhart will be attending the Triple I Conference in Chicago in November.

David Pistorius from First Midstate presented timelines and options for the potential issuance of a working cash bond in January.

Discussion was had regarding a potential November referendum, with the decision to be made at the August meeting.

The new Athletic Director, Dan Horn, gave a presentation regarding team recognition banners purchased through Booster Club.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  
Scott Goodman made a motion, seconded by Patricia Burge, to adjourn to Executive Session at 8:28 p.m. to discuss personnel matters.  (2)
On a motion from Mike Simonson and seconded by Patricia Burge, the Board returned to Regular Session at 9:01 p.m.  (3)
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Executive Session continued . . .

Mike Simonson made a motion, seconded by Brad Luckhart, accepting the resignation of Charley Miller, assistant baseball coach.  (Motion carried.)

Patricia Burge made a motion, seconded by Mike Simonson, accepting the resignation of Kathy Batley, paraprofessional.  (Motion carried.)

Scott Goodman made a motion, seconded by Brad Luckhart, accepting the resignation of Tiffany Spragg, 2nd grade teacher.  (Motion carried.)

On a motion from Patricia Burge and seconded by Tom Kissel, Sarah Kennedy was reassigned as bookkeeper, beginning July 1, 2019.  (Motion carried.)

Mike Simonson made a motion, seconded by Brad Luckhart, reinstating Leslie Hoagland as 2nd grade teacher.  (Motion carried.)

On a motion from Mike Simonson and seconded by Scott Goodman, Robert Sherren was hired as assistant baseball coach.  (Motion carried.)

Patricia Burge made a motion, seconded by Brad Luckhart, to set the beginning wage for a server at $12.50 per hour, paraprofessional rate at $12.50 - $16.50 per hour, depending on experience level, and substitute teacher fee at $105.00 per day.  (Motion carried.)

Having no further business, Patricia Burge made a motion, seconded by Scott Goodman to adjourn the meeting.  The time noted was 9:10 p.m. (4)
Respectfully submitted,
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